North Shore City Council



Submission: 1002 Monday, 14 July 2008

Dr C Bergquist Onepoto Lagoon Co-ordination Committee 3 Mollvhawk Place Birkenhead NORTH SHORE CITY

Dear Dr Bergquist

2008/2009 DRAFT ANNUAL PLAN SUBMISSIONS

Thank you for your submission to the 2008/2009 Draft Annual Plan. All the submissions and issues raised through the public consultation process were considered by the Annual Plan Hearings Committee and recommendations made to the full Council on 30 June 2008.

To help us manage the hearings process, submissions were classified and considered under various subject areas. The subject (shown in bold) relating to your submission, together with the Council's decision or comments are as follows:

Park Maintenance - Onepoto Lagoon

With regard to this issue the Council appreciated your concerns and decided that it should be referred to the General Manager of the Community Services Division for a report to the Community Services & Parks Committee and the Birkenhead/Northcote Community Board for future consideration.

The reason for this decision is - The Parks Department and Water Services will investigate this issue and establish cost estimates to deal with sediment build-up.

As a result of the decisions made at that meeting, all amendments and changes agreed by Council have been incorporated into the adopted Annual Plan.

For more detail on the changes made to the Annual Plan as a result of the consultation process, you can view a copy of the adopted Annual Plan at the libraries, area offices and on the council website at www.northshorecity.govt.nz.

If you need clarification or further information on the decisions made regarding your specific submission or if you would like a copy of the comments Council officers have made on your submission please contact Stacey McLaren on 486 8412. Alternatively, you may wish to contact your local elected representative or Actionline on 486 8600 and ask for the officer who deals with the issue that you are concerned about.